
        

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Ruling Elders 

Class of 2021 Class of 2022 Class of 2023 

Doug Brown Chris Carter Martha Corum 

Bird McSwain Ben Gammon Charlie Hall 

Curt Southard Gary Moore Suzon Martin 

Terry Widell Brandi Snyder Paul Sasser 

Jim Wilson Leslie Wyatt Pat Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN 

CHURCH 
582 Southwood Drive 

Eden, North Carolina 27288 
 
 
 

Sunday, September 6, 2020 

 
Where Christ is FIRST in all things! 

 
 
 

Peter N. Smith – Pastor 
 
 
 

Pat Smith – Elder of the Month 
Terry Widel – Elder of the Month 

 
10:00 am Worship Service 

                                            
 
 

Welcome Visitors & Guests! 
 
 
 

In essentials, unity 
In nonessentials, liberty 
In all things, charity. 

 

 
 

 

Phone: 336-623-3962 
Preschool Phone: 336-623-4271 

 

 OFFICE HOURS;  
MONDAY – THURSDAY 9 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
          FRIDAY closed for summer months 

 

First Presbyterian Church Website: www.fpceden.org 
 

CHURCH E-MAILS, PHONE EXTENSIONS & CONTACT NUMBERS: 

 

Pastor: Rev. Peter N. Smith - Ext. 301 

    E-mail: peter@fpceden.org 

Treasurer: Beth Chandler - Ext. 305 

    E-mail:  beth@fpceden.org 

Dir. of Preschool: Lorraine Benthin  

Ext. 306 or 336-623-4271 

     E-mail: preschool@fpceden.org 

Church Custodian:  Wayne Evans 

Organist: Cindy Gauldin 

    E-mail: cagmusicteach@yahoo.com 

Music Worship Leader/Chancel Choir Director:  

    Lisa Smith 336-612-2081 

    E-mail:  lsmith4316@gmail.com  

Nursery Director: Chris Carter 

    E-mail:  chris.carter@ymcagreensboro.org 

                 

Have you considered including the 
church in your will or as a beneficiary on 
your life insurance policy?  It is a 
beautiful way to leave a lasting legacy 
for future generations of worshipers at 
First Presbyterian Church. 

 

PRAYER CONCERNS:  Paul & Jeannie Brown, Kitty 

Reynolds, Hazel Horton (Lisa Smith’s mom), James 

Spain, Marian Robertson (Bill’s mother), Larry & Lib 

Roberson, Jackie Chandler, Shirley Carter, Mac & 

Sherry McDowell, Joan Young, Robin Corum (Mike’s 

sister) Jerri Deacon (Tim Shelton’s sister), Betty White 

(Ruthie Underwood’s mom), Martha Roberts, Jack 

Wright (Lisa Hines’ dad), Jeannie Wilde (Gen Critz’s 

daughter), Reece Rodriguez (Billy & Jennifer Shafer’s 

granddaughter, Garry Tilley (Darryl’s brother), Elaine 

Brown, Ben Gammon, Janice McDaniel 
 

Joan Voltmer 5228 Forsyth Rd. Unit 265 Macon, GA 

31210  1-478-259-7386 
 

Bayberry:   Joy Outland  Suite #7 
 

Brian Center:   Marsha Doyle  
 

Caswell House:   Margaret Smith Room #104 

535 US Hwy. 158, Yanceyville, NC 27379  
 

UNC Rockingham Nursing Center (Morehead 

Nursing):   Deborah M Crutchfield,  Buena H. Martin 
         

Carillion Assisted Living Wake Forest NC:   Mary Ruth 

Martin 
                    

Highgrove Longterm Care Center:  David Smith       

2135 S. Scales St. Reidsville, NC 27320   
 

Military: Maj. Steven Harrison, Lt. Col Rodney Thurman, 

Lt. Col Matt Way, Austin Craven,  Ensign Philip Criswell, 

Gary Benthin,   CAPT-USN Patrick S. Martin 
 

Missionaries: Stephanie Black, Ben & Ellie Childs 

(Lahore Pakistan), Brent & Marianne Pilson (France), 

Al Doomy 
 

Age requirements for our nursery – The nursery will serve infants and toddlers age birth 
to three years of age. 
 

Parents please do not bring children if they have any symptoms of illness such as sniffle, 
cough, fever, nausea, etc. 
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        THIS WEEK’S ACTIVITIES 
 

Sunday      9:00 Sunday school  

(Sept 6)      10:00 Worship 

Monday    Church office closed for Labor Day 

Wednesday 6:00 Bible study in the Gathering Area 

Sunday          9:00 Sunday school  

(Sept.13)      10:00 Worship  

           
          

  
 
                    
            
 
            

       
  
 
      

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
PRELUDE  Lisa Smith 

 
OPENING PRAYER  Written by Gary Phillips 

O Lord, we know that You want us to be a holy people.  Too often we try to quantify 
holiness into lists of do’s and don’ts, but You know our motives and observe our hearts.  
When we are tempted, may we see sin for what it truly is:  that which removes us from the 
deep joy that You have planned for Your children.  Through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

 
* HYMN Joyful, Joyful, We Adore Thee Verses 1, 3, and 4 

 
* APOSTLES’ CREED 

 
* PRAISE RESPONSE Step by Step Celebration and Congregation 

 
PASTORAL PRAYERS AND THE LORD’S PRAYER 

 
CHILDREN’S SERMON  Jennifer Shafer 

 
PRESENTATION OF TITHES AND OFFERINGS  Celebration, All My Hope 

 
* DOXOLOGY AND PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

 
* PRAISE SONG Above All Celebration and Congregation 

 
SCRIPTURE READING Judges 13:1-7; 14:1-4 

 
SERMON “Troublesome Christians” Peter N. Smith  

 
* HYMN Standing on the Promises Verses 1, 3, and 5 

 
* BENEDICTION AND RESPONSE Threefold Amen 

 
POSTLUDE  Lisa Smith 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday is the deadline for getting 

information in the bulletin. 

 

 

Set Your Clocks for Sunday School – September 13! 
 

Members and friends of First Presbyterian Church will have three adult Sunday School classes to 
choose from starting next Sunday, September 13 at 9:00 am.  Social distancing is expected, and our 
hope is that everyone will feel comfortable attending.  Nursery care is available for children of all 
ages during the Sunday School hour. 
 
Bible Explorers Class (Music Room), led by Bill Robertson.  They begin by reading the prescribed 
Lectionary passages for Sunday, which lead to open discussion about Scripture and a variety of 
faith-related topics. 
 
Through the Bible (Room C-21, first floor of the Education Building), led by Terry Widel:  “We 
read through the different books of the Bible and study the different Biblical doctrines that God 
wants us to know and understand, so we can apply these to our everyday lives to better serve 
Him.” 
 
40 Days of Purpose (Gathering Area), led by Pastor Peter Smith.  Participants are responsible for 
obtaining their own copy of Rick Warren’s excellent book, Purpose Driven Life, a 40 day study on 
God’s plans for our lives.  We will read one short chapter every day for 40 days, and meet every 
Sunday for seven weeks to talk about it.  This is a short-term Sunday School commitment, and a 
great way for new folks to get involved. 

 
 

The Reverse Give Away has been postponed until January.  
Watch for more information. 

 

Walk For Life 2020 
Our First Presbyterian Team is now in first place with the Pregnancy 

Center’s Walk for Life.  Thanks for your support! 
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 ANNUAL FALL FEST 2020 
Saturday, October 31, 9:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. 

 

UPDATE 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Raffle Tickets and Stew Tickets will be available next Sunday in the entrance to the 

Worship Center. Please take some to sell.  
 

This will be an OUTSIDE RAIN OR SHINE event. We will require masks and safe 

distancing if required by the Governor.  
 

We have several Vendors who want to have booths in the parking lot near the 

playground.  If you know of anyone who would be interested, please contact Pat 

Smith or Suzon Martin with name and telephone number asap.  $30 for a booth. 
 

Please continue to gather items for Door Prizes and the Red Ticket Raffle  (including 

gift cards, theme baskets, & special food items that will be raffled but prepared when 

requested.)  
 

Brunswick Stew (New Recipe) Tickets are $7 for one quart and  will be available 

here beginning next Sunday. Pre-orders may be called in, followed by a check. 

Tickets will then be mailed. Door Prizes will be drawn from stew ticket stubs.  Note: 

We have the money for the pot, Thank You!!  Money is still needed for the set up 

with a concrete pad, a gas line, and electricity. Approximate cost $2,500  Pray for 

good weather for this event. 

 

 
 

 
                           SUPPORT OUR POLICE AND PRAY FOR UNITY                       

                                                                            
                                                     

We will take our poster over on the 16
th

 with the first meal for the Police 

Department, so if you have not already signed it, please be sure to do that before 

September 16. The second meal will be on the 18
th

. Donations are needed to purchase 

food for the meals, which will be prepared here at the church. Please support this 

effort to show our police how much we appreciate them.  Mark your donation for 

“meal to support our police”.  

If you would like to help with the meal, contact Pat Smith. 

Please pray for our Police daily! 

 

 



 
 


